
From: CHRIS CASWILL   
Sent: 24 August 2015 20:22 
To: Bahadoor, Roy 
Subject: Royal Sports Bar and Cue Club licence application 
 
   
Good evening 
I am writing to make a representation in respect of the application for a licence for the Royal 
Sports Bar and Cue Club on the Ivy Road Industrial Estate. My representation concerns the 
Licensing Objective of Preventing Public Nuisance.  
On Wiltshire Council I represent the Monkton Ward area in which the Club is located. In that 
capacity I have received representations from residents living nearby, specifically in Ivy 
Cottages, SN15 1HE. The residents there tell me that they are currently too often  disturbed 
by customers of the Club, who exit via a removed or destroyed panel in the fence opposite 
Ivy Road School, and create alcohol-fuelled noise and other disturbances there. As this 
practice appears to have gone unchecked for some time, there is an understandable 
concern that the management of the Club are not performing their duties adequately, and 
may therefore not be capable of managing the late-night music for which the application is 
now being made. 
I sympathise with and support these concerns. Following the format of the Council’s 
Licensing Representation form, I ask that this license should not be granted unless the 
Council and its Licensing Committee are satisfied on the following grounds: 

• that the owner and Designated Premises Supervisor of the club will ensure 
that the fencing on the boundary between the industrial estate and the 
school is maintained, and that all breaches in this fencing are immediately 
repaired 

• and that therefore direct access to that area by Club customers is prevented 
• that the CCTV which the Club is presumably required to maintain includes coverage of the 

boundary mentioned above 
• that the Club has adequate soundproofing to prevent any significant noise disturbance to 

the residents of Ivy Cottages before and after 11 PM, and that there is a condition in place to 
require this – such that any breaches of that condition can lead to action by the Council and, 
if necessary, to a challenge to the Licence 

If providing these assurances requires a License Committee hearing, then please take this as 
a request for such a hearing. If they do not, then I look forward to hearing that these 
requirements have been built into conditions for a new License for the Club. 
Regards. 
  
Chris Caswill  
 
Independent Wiltshire Councillor, Chippenham Monkton ward  

  
 




